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[bookmark: _Hlk37240926]It’s OK to tell someone
Children and young people in care services (which was called out of home care) have the right to feel safe and secure and to tell someone how they feel, including if they are unhappy or have a concern about their care. 
Carers and staff play an important role in promoting complaints awareness among children and young people including the avenues available to them for making a complaint. 
Children and young people should be encouraged to talk with an adult they trust, their care services provider or child protection practitioner, other professional organisations or the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing’s Compliments and Complaints team. 
Child friendly resources
Resources are available to children and young people help them speak up if they have any issues or concerns about their care.
The resources include the It’s OK to tell someone online animation, available on the Department of Families, Fairness and Housing's ‘making a complaint' webpage. The webpage has been updated to be child friendly, including the development of an online complaints form and contact details for organisations that can provide support. 
A magnet has been made with the compliments and complaints number which can be put somewhere that children and young people can easily see (such as your fridge). 
We have worked closely with children and young people to create these resources. The work is a positive example of the impact children and young people make in the work the department does.
Making a complaint webpage
Carers and staff are encouraged to share these resources with children and young people to help ensure they know it’s okay to raise concerns and are aware of the avenues available to make a complaint in care services. 
Available at: Making a complaint for children and young people in care 

	To receive this publication in an accessible format email careservices@dffh.vic.gov.au.
Authorised and published by the Victorian Government, 1 Treasury Place, Melbourne.
© State of Victoria, Australia, Department of Families, Fairness and Housing, June, 2022.
Available at Making a complaint <https://www.dffh.vic.gov.au/making-complaint>
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